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Christmas Caroling: Please 

join us December 13th, at 

4pm, for caroling and a potluck 

at Ray and Meg Womack's 

home, 4435 Melody Ranch Dr. 

This will also serve as the  

rehearsal for the  

Christmas Eve choir  

(5pm service).  

Come one, come all! 

 

 

 

 

 

We extend thanks to the many 

friends and church family who 

have surrounded us with love 

and support during the loss of     

                           our dear husband and father. 

Thanks also to everyone who contributed and              

volunteered for the beautiful memorial service and 

luncheon reception.  The thoughts and kind deeds have 

touched us deeply and we are forever grateful. 

With sincere gratitude and love, 

The Ralph Sternberg Family 

SAVE THE 

DATES 
 

Saturday, Dec. 6 

8am-3pm 

Annual PCJH  

Christmas Bazaar 

 

Saturday, Dec. 13 

Christmas Caroling 

 

Sunday, Dec. 14 & 21 

Ice Lantern Sales 

  

Thursday, Dec. 18 

5:30pm 

Little Lambs  

Christmas Program 

 

Sunday, Dec. 21 

10:15am 

Christmas Cantata 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 24 

5pm Christmas Story at 

PCJH with Pastor Ben 

5pm Christmas  

Service at Hotel Terra in  

Teton Village with Pastor 

Steve. 

10pm Communion  

Candlelight  

Service at PCJH 
 

 



 

           A WORD FROM ASSOCIATE PASTOR BEN PASCAL 

 
 

Dear PCJH Family, 
 
It is Christmas time!!  I know for some of us Christmas 
is a wonderful time of year; and for others it is a  
difficult time of year.  Whatever your circumstance is 
this year, my prayer for you is that you find the peace 
of Christ; the peace that transcends all understanding.  
Christ’s peace is something we can experience in all 
circumstances.  The peace of Christ comes to us 
when we realize Emmanuel… God with us.  We are 
not alone.  Christ came into the world to show us just 
how much God loves us.  Christ came into the world 
to reconcile us with God as forgiven sinners.  Christ 
came into the world to show us the way to a life  
centered on loving God and others.  Christ came into 
the world to conquer sin and death.  Christ came into 
the world to bring new life.  Christ came into the world 
to bring us hope and purpose as we work for his  
kingdom.  May you find peace in the coming of Christ. 
 
Our Advent sermon series is entitled, “The Coming of 
Christ.”  We will focus on the first two chapters of the 
gospel of Luke as he tells the story of Christ’s coming. 
 
Advent is a time of waiting and anticipation.  Advent 
begins November 30th and goes until Christmas Eve.  
Christmas continues for 12 days starting December 
25th.  This is a wonderful time of year to center our 
hearts on the true meaning of Christmas… which is all 
about Jesus Christ… Emmanuel… God with us. 
 
A wonderful way to center our hearts on the Christ in 
Christmas is to engage in a daily advent devotional 
reading.  This year Pastor Steve has put together our 
very own home grown PCJH Advent Devotional.  All 
of the daily devotions have been written by friends 
from PCJH.  Be sure to pick up a 2014 Advent  
Devotional in the PCJH lobby beginning November 
30th.  Also, be sure to read it each day until Christmas!  
May it bring you the peace of Christ as you reflect on 
the reality of his coming into our world. 
 
I am excited for this coming year!  May God continue 
to guide us and bless us so that we might be salt and 
light in our community.  May we be witnesses to Christ 
coming into the world as agents of his transforming 
love and grace. 
 
 Merry Christmas, 
 

~Pastor Ben 
 
 
 
 

 
December Highlights 
 
Christmas Eve Services 
This year we have three Christmas Eve  
services.  Here are the details… 
 

5:00pm Family Service at PCJH with Pastor Ben. 
5:00pm Service at Hotel Terra in Teton Village 

with Pastor Steve. 
10:00pm Candlelight Communion Service at 

PCJH. 
 
Nominations for Elders and Deacons 
The PCJH nominating committee is currently seeking 
nominations for new deacons and ruling elders.  Each 
year we elect a new class of elders and deacons to 
serve in specific roles as ordained leaders in the 
church for a three year term. 
 
Ruling Elders attend monthly council meetings and 
the occasional called meeting.  They take part in  
acceptance of new members and assist in worship 
services when asked.  Elders all have a specific  
ministry area within the church that they serve.  Most 
importantly, elders are ready to act on their faith in 
response to the needs of the church family. 
 
Deacons serve both the congregation and the  
community.  Specifically, they are assigned a flock of 
PCJH families to care for.  Deacons also care for 
members in need to assure them of God’s love and 
presence. 
 
Please contact George Scarlett at 307-690-8332 
(scarlettgeorge@hotmail.com) or the church office if 
you would like to nominate someone as an Elder or 
Deacon.  Elders and Deacons are to be members of 
PCJH and committed followers of Jesus Christ who 
are seeking to grow in their faith.  Most importantly, 
they must have a desire to serve the Lord and others. 
 
Spiritual Care Volunteers at the Hospital 
I currently serve as the clergy representative for the 
volunteer spiritual care program at St. John’s Medical 
Center.  We are currently looking for new spiritual 
care volunteers who have a desire to practice the  
ministry of compassion and presence as they serve 
the patients at the hospital.  There will be a training 
program in February or March that I will be leading 
alongside other spiritual care volunteers.  If you are 
interested in getting involved with spiritual care at the 
hospital, please contact me at bpascal@pcjh.org. 

           

A WORD FROM PASTOR BEN PASCAL 

Every Member a Minister 

           

mailto:scarlettgeorge@hotmail.com
mailto:bpascal@pcjh.org


When Is Christmas? 

 

 On one Christmas Eve day in the not-so-distant past, my youngest son bounced down the stairs to  

breakfast and blurted, “I can’t wait ‘til tomorrow … no, tonight … I mean, Christmas!” Jeff was beaming. He ate 

next to nothing before running out to shoot hoops in the backyard, expending pent-up Christmas energy. Every 

hour throughout the day he would make his Christmas rounds to patrol the perimeter of the glittering tree in the 

living room, ensuring all is well, at least with the packages his previous reconnaissance missions had determined 

were addressed to him. 

 

 “Why?” I teased. “Are you looking forward to celebrating the nativity of our Lord?” 

 

 “No!” he got my meaning and the tone of his “No!” was playful and carried an understanding that 

Christmas really is about Jesus’ birth, but he couldn’t resist. “I can’t wait for the presents!” There was a tinge of 

regret in his voice for admitting what every child and some adults love most about Christmas, but then he shifted 

his focus, asking, “When was Jesus really born? Was it on Christmas?” 

 

 I thought he was angling for some sort of time zone escape clause to permit the opening of the gifts a 

day early. “We don’t really know,” I confessed. “Early Christians sort of borrowed a holiday and turned it into 

the celebration of Jesus’ birth.” He sensed a sermon coming on, and he had sat through a few of those, so he 

slipped outside to work on his jumper. He likes his sermons in small doses. 

 

 While he practiced, I finished breakfast and thought about the unpreached sermon. No one really knows 

when Christ was born. It probably was not December 25, because Scripture says there were shepherds in the 

fields watching over their flocks, and that would have been unlikely in the middle of winter, according to those 

who know middle eastern grazing patterns. 

 

 The focus on December 25 came from the Roman holiday called Saturnalia. This was a pagan  

observance of the birthday of the unconquered sun. Saturnalia began December 19 each year, which, in the 

northern hemisphere, is when the days start getting longer, and continued for seven days of wild revelry. Many 

of our Christmas customs have their origins in Saturnalia, which was marked by feasting, parades, special music,  

football (not really, just seeing if your are paying attention), gift giving, lighted candles and green trees. As  

Christianity spread through the Roman empire, the pagan holiday was given Christian meaning. In 336 AD  

Emperor Constantine declared Christ’s birthday an official Roman holiday. Some church leaders rebuked  

Christians for adopting a pagan holiday, but December 25 endured as the date we still celebrate the birth of  

Jesus. 

 

 That’s what I would have told Jeff that day had he been able to sit still another minute. But for a young 

boy (or girl), Christmas is all about the gifts. As parents and grandparents we desire to have our children see 

more in this annual celebration but maybe learning how to receive a gift is not such a horrible lesson to learn at a 

young age. Kids learn patience, anticipation, wonder, delight and hopefully, the joy of the giver. And, we pray, 

they will comprehend and receive the gift that is Jesus the Savior. 

 

 The sermon ends with Scripture. I remember watching out the back window as Jeff was driving for the 

winning reverse layup in his imaginary world championship game with only the dog for an audience and he  

didn’t hear the Bible’s voice that day, but he has grown to know it: “When the fullness of time had come, God 

sent His Son, born of a woman … in order to redeem those who were under the law, so that we might receive  

adoption as children” (Galatians 4:4).  

 

Regardless of the exact date, God gave the gift of his Son. He was born into this world to offer us the gift of His 

redeeming love and to call us to Himself as His children. I can hardly wait for the big day. Let every gift under 

the tree remind us of the true gift we have each been given.       

         Merry Christmas! 

A WORD FROM ASSOCIATE PASTOR STEVE WEBER  



 

P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H  O F  

J A C K S O N  H O L E   Children, Youth & 
Family Newsletter 

December, 2014 Children, Youth & Family Newsletter 

Save the Dates 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 3rd  

5:15-6pm 

After School Program 

6:45-7:45pm  

MS Youth Group 

 

Sunday, Dec. 7th 

6-7:15pm  

HS Youth Group 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 10th 

5:15-6pm  

After School Program 

6:45-7:45pm  

MS Youth Group 

 

Sunday, Dec. 14th 

Ice Lantern Sale 

6-7:15pm 

HS Youth Group 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 17th 

Ice Lantern Sale 

5:15-6pm  

After School Program 

6:45-7:45pm  

MS Youth Group 

 

Sunday, Dec. 21st 

Ice Lantern Sale 

 

  Before coming to Jackson, I had one definition for “rendezvous.” 

But now, after living here for just a couple of months, two more  

definitions have been added to my mental dictionary.  

 The first definition, the one I knew prior to moving here, perfectly 

aligned with Webster’s, “a meeting with someone that is arranged for a 

particular time and place that is often in secret.”  

 The next definition I learned is one that all Jacksonites know, and 

it’s that of the Mountain Man Rendezvous. It was a meeting of the fur 

trappers every summer. The last hoo-rah for these guys was held on the 

Green River in 1840. In its day, these rendezvous lasted two to three 

weeks and provided a time for the trappers to come together and do what I 

am sure trappers did best – swapping tails and tales collected through the 

long winters.  

 Now, when I heard that PCJH had an after-school program called 

“rendezvous,” these two definitions clashed and caused for some  

confusion. But now, the third definition PCJH has created is by far my 

favorite of the three. Rendezvous is a joining of elementary school  

students throughout Jackson – the Classical Academy of Jackson Hole, 

Jackson Elementary, and Colter Elementary. 

 With children from kindergarten to fifth grade, our rendezvous at 

PCJH are always a blast. The kids are picked up from school in the new 

buses and brought back to PCJH for Bible stories, crafts, snacks,  

playtime, and even homework time! Kindergarteners, first, and second 

graders make up one class of an average of twelve children while the third 

through fifth graders make up another class with an average of eight  

children. 

Brynn Emlyn and Aria Sikkema, both in 

kindergarten, collecting ice on the  

playground and Jordan Shive getting 

ready to pick up his crew from Jackson 

Elementary! 



What do the high school youth groups of First Baptist, River 

Crossing, St. John’s Episcopal Church, and PCJH have in common? 

The one Sunday a month they get together and meet! These four 

churches have come together to create something called the 

Jackson Hole Youth Alliance. With each church assigned to bring 

either dinner, a game, worship, or the message, a community of 

high schoolers has been created in Jackson while broadening 

their definition of fellowship. It is important for Christians,  

especially young ones, to realize that the Church is not just the 

building you go to every Sunday morning or Wednesday evening, 

but the Church is one unified body of believers. (1 Corinthians 12:13) This means that all 

of the Christian churches throughout Jackson, Wyoming, the US, and the world make up 

the Church. To see the youth of Jackson joining together and celebrate that we all 

make up one community of believers is a beautiful thing. PCJH’s intern Abby Powell was 

privileged to deliver the message at First Baptist for the month of October, where two 

trees were discussed. The first is the one where sin came to man, the Tree of the 

Knowledge of Good and Evil. The second was the tree where man was saved from his own 

sin, which is the Cross where Jesus Christ was crucified. Intertwining her testimony 

into the message, she explained that we all have a choice of which tree to choose from. 

The PCJH Children, Youth, and Family team is excited to see where Youth Alliance 

takes us and we encourage PCJH to be excited as well! 
 

When searching for a new Sunday school  

Curriculum, one stood out far beyond the 

rest, making it an easy decision for the 

Children, Youth, and Family team at 

PCJH. Group’s buzz motto is, “if it’s in the 

lesson, it’s in the box!” and it is  

absolutely true! With different activities to 

keep the time flying by, buzz steers away 

from the classic coloring sheets and lesson 

and dives into developing conversational 

skills and fun games that have an  

underlying theme that matches the story. 

With five activities to choose from every 

week, most teachers only get to two or 

three, which truly shows how entertaining 

and full of fun these boxes are. They are easy to use and fun for all, even the teachers!  
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November was spent learning about Our Community & focusing on  

being thankful.  We had our Thanksgiving Feast with our friends and 

families.  The kids performed a couple of songs and said their  

November bible verse.  “I will give thanks to the Lord with my whole 

heart.” Psalm 111:1 

 

We are looking forward to all the holiday fun in the month of  

December.  We will be doing a “Christmas Around the World” unit.  The 

kids will “travel” to many countries and learn about many  

different Christmas traditions.  We will also be visiting River Rock to 

sing Christmas songs and make Christmas cards to give away. 

May you and your family be richly blessed by the true meaning of 

Christmas this year. 

“He is Messiah 

The Prince of Peace has come 

He has come, Emmanuel” 

Merry Christmas! 

Miss Effie & The Little Lambs Team 

 

 

Save the Date 

Little Lambs Christmas Concert 

Thursday, December 18th  

@ 5:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 

 



 

 

AGROS SERVICE TRIP – NOVEMBER 8-16-2014 
 
   It all starts in late September, as my wife and I sit in PCJH listening to Caryn talk about the Tierra Nueva mission. We 
both have been searching for an experience where we would be the givers and not the takers. I believe we arrive at this 
station because we want to fill a void in our lives. Maybe it’s a by-product of getting older or just taking stock of our   
spiritual lives. Whatever the reason, we look at each other during the service and decide this trip is for us. I also believe, 
for me, the trip is a step to massage my guilt in leading a less than exemplary life. On some level, still about me, but I am 
at least headed in the right direction. 
   Once signing on, the team meetings are the starting point in my transition to what the trip is really about. I do not have 
a lot of input because I am a first timer. I listen, as the veteran trippers inundate us each meeting with ideas about things 
to do. I feel like I am in a high level corporate meeting and the only one who did not receive the memo. Not that the 
meetings are so structured, but an indication that I am that lost. I say this because, without the veterans, a group of first 
timers would have difficulty selecting a starting point.  
   Finally, the day arrives for departure and feelings of excitement, anticipation and anxiety are definitely present. I talk 
with Susie and she is feeling the same way. Neither one of us has any idea the emotional impact of our upcoming  
journey.  
   Bob Kopp, along with Randy Reedy, are the team leaders and they hit the ground running once arriving in Nicaragua. 
They have been multiple times and provide us some idea of what to expect at the village. Each has an understanding of 
the language and culture that is helpful to veterans and newbies alike. 
   I am not prepared emotionally for the first day in the village. The trip from the hotel takes about one and a half hours. 
Along the way, I witness the stark generational poverty that is present in this country. I learn you will be what your family 
is with little chance of escaping the circle.  
   As we approach Tierra Nueva, smiles abound from the kids and adults of the village. The children follow the bus, and 
as we disembark, kids in the school pour out of the building. I watch the faces of the children, faces of our team and 
faces of the Tierra Nueva adults. The veterans of the team smile broadly, embrace familiar faces, as they reconnect with 
old friends. I am beginning to understand the reason this veteran group continues to visit year after year. 
   Over the next three days, I watch, listen and learn. I observe Kathy with her camera, taking pictures of the special  
moments. Her ability to capture emotion in a photograph is uncanny. Her interaction with the women of the village to 
reconvene a women's group is high on her agenda. Katie-Chloe, one of the first timers, is also part of the meeting and 
we all hear how much impact she has with the young women in the meeting. Katie-Chloe earns the nickname "Pied 
Piper", as the young kids constantly follow her around the village. When she boots a home run in kickball, the kids cheer 
loudly, as she circles the imaginary bases. A magic moment. 
   Caryn, Robyn, Deb, Randy, Sue and Susie all create what Randy calls the chaos to calm moments each day during 
crafts for the kids. One minute the mood is chaos and the next all are engaged in a creative craft session. Well thought 
out programs have some of the adults participating as well. Believe it or not, I am part of the team and caught up in each 
emotional moment. 
   Each day, we visit one of the homes for lunch. The families are proud, sometimes stoic, always grateful that we are in 
their homes. They share their stories of hardship, love, family dreams but most of all they share their hope and faith. 
Hope for a better life, faith in God and faith in their families. I believe we all leave these lunch sessions dressed in fancy 
emotional coats draped over us by sharing time with these families. By the end of the week, we are all wearing new  
spiritual outfits – courtesy of Tierra Nueva. 
   The last day is emotional, as the village treats us to a farewell ceremony full of music, prayer, laughter, tears and hugs. 
The mission team lines up and the children all come to give each of us a hug. Then the adults come and all whisper 
words during the embrace. I have no idea what they are saying but some words do not need translating. You just feel it. 
As we leave, their names dance in my head. Carlos, Oscar, Filipe, Alexandra, Alessandra, Felix, Francisco (all four of 
them), Alba, Victor, Mirna, Carmen, Pablo, Margarita, Jaime and many, many more. I will remember them all, if not by 
name, then a smile, a paper snowflake, a glance, a hand reaching out to hold mine, a look of determination and most of 
all a feeling of unconditional acceptance. All the team needed to do was show up. A phrase repeated many times by the 
veterans.  
   By the end of the week, we have come full circle as a team. We are a cohesive group caught up in the hope and  
opportunity created by Agros and supported by our church. I hesitate to mention the cold showers, toilets that don't flush, 
heat and an occasional bout with upset stomach.  These sacrifices are minuscule in comparison to the sacrifices made 
by the people of Tierra Nueva. They have so little but have so much. At times, I have had so much but so little. It was an 
inspiration for me to be a part of the team and even more inspirational sharing the dreams of Tierra Nueva. Hope and 
opportunity spring forth from hard work and faith. Faith in a dream creates reality. And this place is real. Siempre estara's 
en mi corazon. (You will all be in my heart forever). 
 

Submitted by Craig Youngblood on behalf of service team members Susie Youngblood, Randy & Robyn Reedy, Caryn 
Haman, Kathy Robertson, Katie-Chloe Stock, Sue Consolo-Murphy and Bob & Debbie Kopp. 



Stewardship Sunday Update 

 

Thank you to all the individuals and families who have  

submitted Pledge Cards for 2015.  For those who haven’t yet, 

a reminder that your tithes and donations support our children, 

youth and family ministry, our Little Lambs Preschool, JOY 

Summer Camp, Upward Basketball, Youth Ministry,  

After-School Program, Children’s Sunday School, Parent’s 

Night Out, High School Mission Trips, Middle School Lock-Ins, Adult Education Classes, 

Koinonia 20s & 30s Ministry, Small Groups, Dinner Fellowship Groups, Wednesday Night 

Dinner/Worship/Classes, Choir, Christmas & Easter Cantatas, Worship on Sundays, Agros 

Nicaragua Mission, Good Samaritan Mission, Rummage Sale, Fine Furniture Sale, Peach 

Sale, Stephen Ministry, Deacon Ministry, our Ministry at Jackson Hole Mountain Resort 

and St. John’s Medical Center, Partnership with Community Resource Center and other 

non-profits in town, Counseling services, retreats, prayer, funerals and weddings, facility 

for the community, and so much more.   

 

Greg Wright 

THE  CHRISTMAS  JOY  OFFERING 
 

The Christmas Joy Offering will be received again this year on Christmas Eve, and on the  

Sundays surrounding Christmas.  One of the four Special Offerings of PC(USA), it has been a 

part of  the Christmas tradition in the Presbyterian Church since 1933.  Half of this offering is 

distributed through the Board of Pensions’ Financial Assistance Programs, recognizing the 

faithfulness of current and retired church workers by providing funds to help them through  

difficult times.  The other half supports Presbyterian racial ethnic schools and colleges:    

 

*Barber-Scotia College, NC   *Cook College and Theological School, AZ 

*Knoxville College, TN   *Menaul School, NM  

*Stillman College, AL    *Presbyterian Pan American School, TX 

*Cook Native American Ministries, AZ   

 

Please glance at the poster and bulletin insert about the JOY OFFERING to understand its  

implications for our Mission work throughout the nation, and use the envelope provided to  

participate in this extremely worth while work of the Church.   

 

We are grateful for our always-generous congregation!  Thank you!  The Mission Committee 



   

Graduating 6th Grade Boys 
 Max Anselmi                 Landon Lucas 
 Tommy Berner                  Joshua MacHuca-Gonzalez 
 Ian Dalton                               Matt McGrath 
 Max Dunlap                             Cheyne Sutton 
 Joshua Hansen                        Shane Waycott 

  

Graduating 6th Grade Girls 
 Ashlyn Funk                            Martha Olson 
 Mia Haws                                 Nyah Ratcliff 

       Julia Mahood                          Miette Sanchez 
       Peyton Northrop                    Emma Watkins 
       Rain Oakley 

 

2014 White Star Trophy Recipients 

The recipients are  selected by their coaches and a trophy is 
given one 6th grade boy and one 6th grade girl who model 

the Upward white star virtue  
that stands for Christlikeness.   

  
Max Anselmi and Martha Olson  
Congratulations from all of us! 

Thank You PCJH !! 

 

In these times of so much need, and so many places to think of when 

we consider sharing our talents and treasure, the Mission Team is so 

pleased to thank you all for your generous donations to the Special 

Peacemaking Offering received on October 5th.  Our total was 

$762.00.  We are invited by PC (USA) to keep 25% of the gift.  We 

will donate our share of the gift to The Good Samaritan Mission. 

 

One of four special annual offerings of The Presbyterian Church (USA), and received during 

World Communion Sunday, an additional 25% will be used to support Presbytery and Synod 

peacemaking, and 50% will be forwarded to the Presbyterian Peacemaking Program of the 

General Assembly (the national level of PC(USA) for their work. 

 

Thank you, again!  Your generosity is very much appreciated – especially in this time of so 

much need at home and abroad! 

The Mission Team 



December 

Birthdays  2014 
Jessica Bilotta                  Dec 2 
Donna Slayton                 Dec 2 
Ennis Brennan                 Dec 3 
John Shipman                  Dec 4 
Dean Berg                        Dec 6 
Debbie Iobst                    Dec 6 
Olivia Rigsby                    Dec 6 
Cammy Lawson               Dec 7 
Warren Myers                 Dec 7 
Kyra Jordan                      Dec 8 
Marsha Nickell                Dec 8 
Charlie Allen                  Dec 10 
Sarah Beninga               Dec 10 
Sharon Kyhl                   Dec 10 
Sydney Meyers             Dec 10 
Michael VanHatten      Dec 11 
Stephen Spare               Dec 13 
Tom Deltz                       Dec 14 
Karen Ford                     Dec 14 
Kathy Johnson               Dec 14 
Brenda Roberts             Dec 14 
Carol Poole                    Dec 15 
Isabella Womack          Dec 15 
Bob Benz                        Dec 17 
Andrew Lewis                Dec 17 
Shirley Piper                  Dec 17 
Peter Stalker                  Dec 18 
Jack Dillon                      Dec 19 
Sarah Zender                 Dec 19 
Chris Arrasmith             Dec 20 
Blake Lewis                    Dec 20 
Samantha Soper           Dec 21 
Rich Viola                       Dec 21 
Jodi Emlyn                      Dec 22 
Bill Fox                            Dec 22 
Emily Poole                    Dec 22 
Kris Smith                       Dec 22 
Yvonne Henze               Dec 23 
Barb Huhn                      Dec 23 
Isaac Reed                      Dec 23 
Robyn Jones                  Dec 24 
Patty McDonald            Dec 25 
Ben Brennan                  Dec 26 
Nancy Dunlap                Dec 26 
Kim Schnagl                   Dec 26 
Faith Shaw                     Dec 26 
Sean Sonderman          Dec 28 
Grace Berg                     Dec 29 
Anna Deland                  Dec 30 
Jerry Tapp                      Dec 31 

PCJH Staff 
 

Ben Pascal  

Senior Pastor 

 

Steve Weber  

Associate Pastor 

 

Jo Holton  

Church Administrator 

 

Ricky Emlyn  

Director of Children, Youth &  

Family 

 

Effie Edwards  

Little Lambs Director 

 

Diane McGee  

Little Lambs Assist. Director & 

Teacher 

 

Kenny Hadden  

Worship Coordinator 

 

Linda Hanlon  

Upward Basketball Coordinator 

 

Kim Bogen  

Bookkeeper 

 

Barb Huhn  

Pinnacle Publication 

 

Darla Jackson  

Nursery 

December 

Anniversaries 2014 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Lane and Brandi Bybee  

14 years 

 

Fred and Linda Walker     

27 years 

 

Dave and Cindy Leinonen 

21 years 

 

Clint and Sharon Kyhl 

28 years 

 

Larry and Barbara Van Genderen 

53 years 

 

Mark and Yara Pommer 

4 years 

 

Steve and Katie White 

16 years 

Email Address  

Privacy 
 
PCJH is committed to protecting everyone's 

email address privacy.  Please do not use 

PCJH as a way to acquire email addresses for  

soliciting purposes.  If you should receive 

emails about church business where email 

addresses have been inadvertently listed rather 

than BCC'd, we kindly request that you do not 

use those addresses for purposes other than 

church business Communications.    

 

Should you receive an unwanted solicitation 

email from a PCJH member or affiliate, please 

notify the church office at  

office@pcjh.org. 

 

    Thank you! 
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